

Overland MTB Club Mtg. notes: 03/21/2011

- In attendance:** Kory Swanson, Ron Chambers, Bill Heisterman, John Arguello, Bridget Arguello, Pete Skram, Karen Kaminski, Todd Thibodeau
- Name of the Race:** A lengthy discussion was had about the name, it's relation to region, etc. It was narrowed down to a few names. Unanimous board decision on 40 in the Fort: Tooth and Consequences – 2011. Forty in the Fort was suggested by Chris Herron. Tooth and Consequences was suggested by Tim Ackerman. His runner up prize will be a new Overland jersey.
- Race Sponsorship:** Cycologist wants to sponsor - \$500.00. PVHS has been interested in sponsoring. We'll ask for \$4k. We have to figure out what each level of sponsor gets.
1. Food vendor (Ron will chat with the Lory folks.)
 2. Build a sponsorship package (Kory/Ron after the mtg.)
- Patrol Meeting:** Bill's agenda:
1. Land agencies talk
 2. IMBA talk – Do we have to make this a requirement? We need to have a very tight reason as to why people need to be an NMBP member. Kevin Cullen will talk.
 3. Brief discussion about the requirements and what it means to patrol.
 4. Paperwork – Jess/Bill
 5. Dates for Good Host – calendar
 6. First Aid days are not set yet
 7. Using the website – Pete
- Ron will work on the slideshow.
We'll need a Patrol table and a Membership table.
- Spring TAKMBD:** We won't have the Spring TAKMBD. We'll support the Gowdy Summer Slam and publicize it down here.
- Audit:** Looks like we're ready to get our audit on. Ron/Todd/Karen will meet to handle this.
- Membership Process:** Tamene and Pete have been working on getting all the new members in. Also, in terms of getting schwag out to people, everyone who renews or signs up as a new member needs to get schwag. We'll need to look at the process and fix that. Members – all members – will get socks and a water bottle or a t-shirt. Extra set of socks will be 5 bucks. Extra t-shirt will be 10 bucks.

Photos to Todd's email: Put this in the emails. Does the Rio have a screen?

T-shirts Should be done by the next meeting.

Gowdy Slam: Todd will need volunteers to help out with the mountain bike clinic and ride. We'll schedule this as an event. Todd will get us all information to publicize the event.

Outside Magazine: Doing a blurb on Gowdy.

Bike Summit: June 11th – There's a meeting that DK is hosting.

Intel Letter: We have a mysterious letter from Intel. We'll check with Doug Cutter.

Urban Assault: There seems to be some confusion about what happened with this. Karen will look into making this happen. We need liability insurance information.

Response to Open Letter: Ron will call Ron Vaughn to discuss letter. We'll discuss the issues at the next meeting.

Board login: www.overlandmtb.org/board pwd: mountainbiker

Next board meeting: Karen's house 4/11, at 6 p.m. 5/9, 6/13, 7/11, 8/08, 9/12, 10/10